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Newsletter.
19th May 2025.

Hi everyone,

We are continuing to make progress gathering momentum in key areas as we are about nine weeks away from despatching the four containers to Bolivia.

Shipping. MondialeVGL Auckland. – Chris Roft.
Chris has been on board for a few months and is doing a terrific job planning the shipping of the containers.

This is a major task for both CMR and Chris as everything in the containers must be documented in detail.

Dangerous goods must be identified including fuel, oil, spray cans, batteries etc and specially packed.

Import and export regulations are strict and going into a foreign country where the primary language is Spanish. Chris is vastly experienced in specialised shipping and is collaborating closely with his international contacts.
He will be travelling with us to ensure the CMR containers arrive safely on the salt flats and back to Auckland.

CMR uniforms. Chicane Clothing Auckland – Shane Drake.
Shane has a wealth of experience in this industry. Chicanes are the stockists of a wide range of motorsport attire and corporate clothing.

Ably assisting Shane and CMR is Carolina De Armas of DOT Design. Carolina has designed the polos and jackets and despite being weeks behind trying to secure sizes for everyone, we have finally signed off our order for Shane.
Our team uniforms are due early July and will be shipped up in the containers.

Special thanks to Shane and Carolina for their expertise and patience!

F.I.A. Registered timing official. – Matt Way.

We welcome Matt to the team heading up the official timing division.

Morgen from MotorSport New Zealand has been most helpful in securing the official F.I.A. certification for Matt who is consulting with a UK based company for state-of-the-art equipment. Additionally, the equipment must be officially certified, and Matt is covering off these critical components to ensure we have the best available timing equipment.
Daniel Neve – Bolivia.

Daniel has been recently commissioned by CMR to address specific duties securing the many components that will make up our base camp on the salt lakes. The list is too long to detail but, together we will ensure there is no stone left unturned!
F.I.A. Land Speed Division. Roger Benowetz, Santa Ana California.

Roger heads up the global side of the F.I. A’s land speed record division and has a wealth of knowledge and experience. He and Reg are well known to each other and have been conversing for a long time. 

Unfortunately, Roger is unable to join us in Bolivia but is on hand to guide us through the F.I. A’s procedure which is intense but mandatory.

Thank you again Roger, your professionalism and support is very much appreciated.

F.I.A. Bolivia.

We have contacted the local governing body representative and received an enthusiastic response welcoming CMR to Bolivia.

This now becomes a ‘work in progress’ as there is administrative rules and regulations that must be adhered to.

General.

CMR are going to be producing regular newsletters to keep everyone informed of progress.

We ask if any of your personal contact details change, then please advise Reg or Mark as CMR keep a schedule that will include additional information of crew members.

CMR make their commitment to you all to keep you safe as we embark on this incredible journey proudly representing CMR and their incredibly talented crew and suppliers and of course our beloved Kiwi Silver Fern.

Best wish and thank you everyone.

Brian.
